
 
 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

Sunday, July 7  9:00am  Worship 

    10:15am  Fellowship 

Tuesday, July 9  9:00am-2:00pm Office staffed 

Wednesday, July 10  9:00am-2:00pm  Office staffed 

    10:00am-11:00am Clean Slate group meets here 

Friday, July 12  9:00am-3:00pm Blood Drive here 

Saturday, July 13  12:30pm -1:00pm Mobile Food Pantry Truck here 

Sunday, July 14  9:00am  Worship 

    10:15am  Fellowship 

 Thank you for supporting the ministry    
and mission of Trinity Lutheran Church! 
 

  6/30/24 - Attendance: 33   Online: 5 
 

             June Financial Report 
       Account Balances as of 6/30/2024 

           General Fund:       $4,281.44 

           Youth Org:            $4,310.56  

           Memorial Fund:  $16,048.72  

           WELCA:               $3,315.02 
 

                  June Numbers 

  Income:                             $18,025.20  

  Expenses                           $17,527.31 

  Adj Income Less Exp:      $    497 .89 
 

                  YTD Numbers 

  Income:       $86,005.05 

  Expenses:       $86,444.07 

  Income Less Expenses:     $  - 439.02   

You can sign up to help in worship on  

the sign-up sheet in the fellowship hall 

or online at:  trinityhammond.org 

        **************** 

Sunday, July 7 

Greeter:   Arnold & Bev Jacobson 

Ushers:   Becky Fowler & Jim Krizan 

Acolyte:    

Lector (Reader):  Bev Jacobson 

Communion: 

Slide show:     

Sound/Video:   Ron Pratt 

 

Sunday, July 14 

Greeter:  Becky Fowler 

Ushers:   Rick & Rose Kuebker 

Acolyte:   

Lector (Reader):   Ron Pratt 

Communion:    

Slide show:     

Sound/Video:  Ron Pratt 

 

Scan this QR code and you will  

be taken to Trinity’s “Give” page. 

Scroll all the way to the end for the 

yellow “donate” button. Thank you! 

   July 7, 2024 

WELCA 

          Contact us:  office 715-796-2788     trinitylutheranhammond@gmail.com  

                   More information about our programs:   www.trinityhammond.org 

     

         Blood Donors Needed! 

 

Trinity is hosting a Red Cross Blood Drive this Friday, July 12th from 9:00 a.m. to 
3:00 p.m. You may set up an appointment by calling 1-800-733-2767, the Red Cross 
line, or online at redcrossblood.org and entering “Hammond” in the search bar. 

I have been an active blood donor my whole life. I follow in the footsteps of my  
parents in giving blood. It was one of the ways they were active in their community  
for the sake of the common good. Once I began giving, I learned my blood type, O 
negative. I am a universal donor, meaning my blood can be used by anyone, no  
matter their type. That is great! The flip side is that if I need a blood transfusion, I  
can only receive my type, O negative. That is not good, because about 3% of the  
population currently donates blood, and the supply of blood for the Red Cross and 
other organizations is very low. It has been low for over a year. 

I am glad football star Peyton Manning is now an ambassador encouraging people  
to give blood. Other voices are needed to encourage people to give blood, especially 
when they are young and healthy. Will your employer give you time to give blood?  
It is faster than ever if you fill out the Rapid Pass before you go to the donation site. 
Are you able to give blood? Can you encourage someone you know to give blood?  
It is one simple way to serve in this life. It is one way to show love for your neighbor 
in need.       -     Pastor Julie 



 

Lutheran Social Services 
This year, the Holy Spirit inspired one Lutheran to help spread that light through you. 

A generous philanthropist has pledged to match up to $1 million in support to LSS 

that comes from Lutheran congregations and their members in 2024. LSS is making it 

fun, and easy, to share this news and to engage your members as Loving Lutherans. 

To learn more about this limited-time opportunity to DOUBLE the impact of your 

support, visit lsswis.org/LovingLutherans  or reach out to Sarah Halstead, Church  

Relations Liaison sarah.halstead@lsswis.org (920) 213-6078 www.lsswis.org. 

The Vision Statement of LSS is: healthy communities filled with people using their 

God-given gifts to serve. The Mission Statement of LSS is:  Act compassionately. 

Serve humbly. Lead courageously. 

Update on “God’s Work. Our Hands” T-shirts 

The shirts have been ordered and should be here within a month. They will be ready 

to wear during Hammond Days in August. They were created for congregations to  

use out in their community when a congregation identified a service project for the 

common good.  How can Trinity serve the local area?  If you see a need that the  

congregation can tackle as a service project, please let the Pastor know. 

Clean Slate 
The Clean Slate Group meets weekly at Trinity on Wednesdays at 10:00 a.m. The 

group is structured to switch between AA and Al-Anon issues every other week. 

Free Fresh Food here this Saturday 
Fresh Express Mobile Food Pantry truck 

Sat. July 13 from 12:30-1:00 in parking lot 

Everyone welcome to shop its shelves. 

It will also stop at Baldwin Village Hall. 

 

Thank you  
“Dear Trinity Family,  Thank you for everything this church has done for me over 

the years.  Thanks  for granting me the scholarship.  I will make sure to continue  

my faith down in La Crosse. “        -        Teague Holzer 

Prayer Requests:  Prayers for the homebound and those in Care Centers:  
                                    Beth Monson, Judy Newton, Dorothy Hage, Delores Heinbuch, 
                                    Steve Peterson, and Lenore Moll.   
         Prayers for Jacki Peterson 
    
Prayer Point:      For faith in God to help us trust in Jesus. 

Spiritual Practice: Imagine that God is nearby, and then "ask questions." Make  
prayer petitions. Sit in awe. Express your emotions whether they are of joy, confusion, 
anger, etc. There is space in God's presence for whatever you may feel.    

Submit a Prayer Request:  Please fill out the blue prayer request sheet found in the  
sanctuary and place in the offering plate, or email: tlchwelca@gmail.com, or call the 
church office and leave a message at 715-796-2788. 

Trinity Picnic Dinner and Pie & Ice Cream Social 
Mark your calendars for this fun annual event on Wednesday, July 24th.  A free-will 

donation dinner will be served between 4:30pm and 6:30pm. Proceeds will go to the 

Community Pantry and the Trinity Lutheran Church Building Fund. The menu  

includes:  BBQ sandwiches, hot dogs, baked beans, homemade potato salad, water-

melon, chips, pies and ice cream, coffee and lemonade.  Food can be eaten in or taken 

to go.  We thank Thrivent Financial Action Team’s Live Generously program for 

sponsoring this event. Sign-up sheets for helpers are in the Fellowship Hall.  For  

questions contact Jean Peterson.   

Congregations Being Good Neighbors 
The leaders of Spirit Creek Lutheran Church of Black River Falls worked with their 

members concerning changing the name of their congregation. The leaders helped the 

whole congregation to become acquainted with people of the Ho-Chunk nation while 

they learned how their historic name was an offensive slur to indigenous people. The 

congregation began to see the Ho-Chunk as their beloved neighbors, and they decided 

to be known as Spirit Creek Lutheran Church. The congregation won a Bright Spot 

Award at the NW Synod of WI Assembly for the courage to have this dialogue and 

make this change.   


